MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 23 September 2009 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church room.
 PRESENT:    Councillor: T Rees (Chairman)
                        District Councillor R McCardle
Councillors: D Kimbley, Mrs. J Humphries, W J Snelson, Mrs. J Tudor, S Homer
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
320.         APOLOGIES: 
Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. Jones and Karin Hampton. 
321.          DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
All councilors, with the exception of R McCardle and S Homer expressed an interest in item 328a. 
322.          MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 15 July 2009, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.  
323.          MATTERS ARISING:
a.      Membership of the Community Council of Staffordshire
The Councillors decided against membership
b.      Risk Management Policy and Risk Assessment comments from Internal Auditor
Mr. Hayhurst’s letter was read by the chairman. It was agreed to amend the wording of the policy document to state “The Internal Auditor will be notified of any decision contrary to the Clerk’s advice”.
c.       Yew Tree Farm, Gospel Ash Road
Cllr. McCardle agreed to speak to Lucy MacDonald about this issue.
d.      Hedges in Watery Lane        
The hedges have still not been cut. The Clerk had written to Highways, however no response had been received. The Clerk agreed to call David Wright and discuss the matter as the Lane is becoming dangerous and cars risk being damaged. The Cllrs were concerned given the imminent markets; from the plans received it appears the entrance/exit will be along Watery Lane.
e.       Memorial Cllr. Dawn Kellett and Frank Kellett
The Chairman had ordered a brass plaque from Wombourne and Kinver Memorials.
f.       Tree on way into village
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries reported that she and Cllr. Snelson had looked at the tree and concluded the weight of the recent rain had been the cause of concern, therefore she had not consulted Mark Overton at the current time. 
324.          HIGHWAY MATTERS 
A letter had been received in respect Neighbourhood Highway Teams. Cllr. McCardle reported the scheme was working well and had received much praise. The number for the priority response service for Parish and Ward Councillors is 0800 232323. If you mention you are representing your Parish Council your comments will be passed to the new Community Liaison Manager who will develop a programme in consultation. 
325.          REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Corbett School: Cllr. Snelson reported that the work completed over the summer had been finished in time for the new term. The new Classroom was finalised within a couple of days of the start of term. Mrs. Southall has her own office and there is a Community Room for staff. All are extremely happy with the overall result.
The Headmistress and Governors will be submitting a new planning application in the near future to extend the driveway, this will assist parking and the movement of grass cutting equipment.
Church: Cllr. Mrs. Humphries reported that the recent applicant for the vacant position had withdrawn prior to interview.  
326.          PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
No members of the public were present. 
327.          FINANCE
The following payments were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Kimbley.
a) Gospel Ash Methodist Church                                        £30.00
b) AEF Subscription                                                           £36.00
c) Wombourne and Kinver Memorials –Memorial plaque    £92.00            
328.          PLANNING MATTERS
a.       Received
a.       09/00684/FUL Halfpenny Green Vineyards Tom Lane Bobbington DY7 5EP – Fishing Lake – No objection
b.      PA 09/00670/FUL Central Counties Air Operation, 40 Ruth Silk Way, Bobbington, Stourbridge, DY7 5DY - Erection of 2.4m perimeter Fence – No objection
b.      Received and Responded to: 
a.       PA/09/00597/FUL Halfpenny Green Golf Club, New Road, Swindon, DY3 4PP – Importation and deposit of 1500 cubic metres surface soil – No objection other than concerns in relation to; lorries using the lane which is not wide enough for two to pass and disruption to neighbours.
b.      PA09/00578/FUL 4 Brantley Lane, Bobbington, Stourbridge DY7 5DA – Single Storey rear and two storey side extensions – No objection subject to regulations on increase in size.
c.       PA/09/00594/FUL 1 Halfpenny Green Cottages, Six Ashes Road, DY7 5EJ – Side extension – No objection providing in accordance with the rules governing increase in size.
d.      APP/C3430/A/09/2110350 – Meadow View Cottage, Six Ashes Road, - single storey rear extension - Appeal – no further comments.
c.       Responded to: 
a.       09/00438/LBC Bobbington House, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, Internal Alterations – parish council will accept district council decision.
b.      PA/09/00384/FUL – Halfpenny Green Golf Club – Installation of lighting at driving range – object; light pollution, landing lights confusion, green belt development.
c.       PA/09/00498/FUL Kedesh, Gospel Ash Road DY7 5ED – Conservatory – Sympathetic however considerably extended already – leave to DC.
d.      Outcomes:
a.       PA/09/00498/FUL Kedesh, Gospel Ash Road DY7 5ED Conservatory- refused
b.      09/00438/LBC Bobbington House, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, Internal Alterations – Granted.
c.       PA/09/00384/FUL – Halfpenny Green Golf Club – Installation of lighting at driving range – Granted.
 
329.          AIRFIELD MATTERS
No response has been received from Sarah Poxon in respect of the letter concerning the withdrawal of the CLEUD application. The Clerk agreed to follow this up. 
The clerk had written to both the airport management and South Staffordshire Council in respect of two 19 seat jet aircraft seen at the airfield contrary to current regulations and recent engine testing of jets. Lucy MacDonald of South Staffordshire Council had agreed to investigate the breach.            
The airport was recently closed for 2 days whilst the BBC filmed Survivors. Tenants have requested a refund of rent as they were unable to trade on these days, it is the Parish Council’s understanding that this was refused. 
Saturday markets will be held at the airport for 13 weeks from 26 September. The organisers contact number is 01384 221770. Cllr. Kimbley requested that he be made aware of any problems incurred, so they can be raised at the Consultative Committee meeting. 
330.          CORRESPONDENCE
-Staffordshire Parish Councils Association (SPCA) 70th Annual General Meeting 7/11/09 –    
    programme and booking form
- SPCA September 2009 Newsletter
            - Vitalise – Support for disabled – request for donation
            - AEF Membership renewal
- South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Regulatory Committee 1/9/09
- South Staffordshire Community and Voluntary Action AGM 2009 – 24/9/09 & a/c’s to 31/3/09
- Buzz Autumn 2009
- South Staffordshire Local Strategic Partnership Locality Forum Meetings
- SSC Community and Environment Services Scrutiny Panel 6/8/09
- SSC Community and Environment Services Scrutiny Panel 25/8/09
- BT Adopt local red phone kiosk
The clerk was asked to respond to BT informing them the Parish Council wished to keep the phone box in working order. Tests have been carried out with a number of mobile phone operators which demonstrated there is little coverage in the area. Summaries show there have been 85 calls within the previous 12 months, a greater number of people may use the box if it were kept in a better condition.
- South Staffordshire NHS Primary Care Trust Swine Flu Notice
- Planning Application lists; 3/7/09; 10/7/09; 17/7/09; 24/7/09; 31/7/09; 21/8/09; 28/8/09
- SSC Joint Meeting of the partnership and Strategic Services Scrutiny Panel and environmental 
     services panel 28/7/09
- SSC Audit Committee 4/8/09
            - SSC Regulatory Committee 4/8/09
            - SSC Executive Meeting 4/8/09
- SSC Regulatory Committee additional comments 14/7/09
- Staffordshire County Council Bus and Rail timetables
- AEF Summer 2009
- South Staffordshire Council Regulatory Committee additional comments 4/8/09
- From Time 2 Time Summer 2009
- Morgan Garden Services - garden work
- West Midlands Leaders Board – change of name
- Barclays Changes to agreement / Community account
- Blakelands Fireworks 16/20/2009
- SSC Gambling Act 2005 Statement of Principles – request for comments 
- SSC South Staffordshire Local Development Framework
- Society of Local Council Clerks various adverts and CPD Course
- Community Council of Staffordshire AGM 24/9/09
- South Staffordshire Local Strategic Partnership – Elder Group Event 30/9/09
- Blakelands Fireworks 3/10/09
- South Staffordshire Primary Care Trust AGM 30/9/09
- SSC Overview and Scrutiny Committee 10/9/2009
- SSC Executive Meetings 8/9/09
- Staffordshire Playing Fields Association annual report and Accounts
- E-mail re West Midlands Regional Spatial Strategy update
- SSC Press release over 50’s say on green
            - SSC Regulatory Committee 22/9/09
            - SSC Audit Committee 22/9/09
            - Housing Association Office furniture sale
            - Community Council of Staffordshire – European Social Fund Community Grants
-SSC Partnership and Strategic Services Scrutiny Panel
-SSC Minutes of council and reports presented to the Council Meeting 15/9/09
            - South Staffordshire Housing Association News Extra
            - SSC Support for residents and communities during the economic downturn
- Shelutions Street Furniture collections
- SSC Summer Sussed Children’s Activities
- SSC Partnership and Strategic Services Scrutiny Panel rescheduled meeting 24/9/09 
- Bobbington PCC letter of thanks for the Churchyard grant            
Following Cllr. Mrs. Tudor’s recent retirement from the Housing Association, the Chairman thanked her for all her hard work over the years. 
331.          ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
Mrs. Southall had suggested a future meeting be held at the school now the extension had been completed. It was agreed that the next meeting be held there. Cllr. Snelson agreed to arrange collection of the keys.
 It was agreed that the November meeting be held at the Vineyards subject to Martin Vickers approval. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries agreed to arrange this.
 Further to the poster currently on the notice boards, notifying dog owners of fines, in respect of dog litter, the Clerk had received a request for additional dog bins. Cllr. McCardle agreed to request the relevant people at South Staffordshire to contact the clerk.
 The Clerk had been informed that public footpaths around the parish are overgrown. The Clerk was requested to contact Staffordshire County Council.
 Cllr. Mrs. Humphries informed the meeting tickets are available for the Harvest Super (28/9/09) and “a handful of straw” (22/10/09).
 DATE OF NEXT MEETING   21 October 2009.
 Meeting Closed 9.05pm
